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1.
These costings have been drawn up on the basis of 8 paid workers and 8 paid youth representatives, as proposed in the Youth Participation Strategy).  The workers are divided into two groups (north and south), with one in each group as manager of the others and one of those managers as overall leader of the team.   JSG suggest that at least the senior of these managers should possibly be incorporated into the Discipleship and Ministries cluster.

2.
The Team Focus proposals envisage the discontinuation of the biennial national youth event, Breakout, after 2008.  However, the youth participation proposals envisage that it will continue, so the costs of such an event have been included in the costs total below.

3.

Approximate Annual Costs:
£k

6 Youth participation workers (Salary, NI, Pension) @ £35k each
210

2 Youth participation managers @ £40k & £45k
85

Travel and Office Costs for workers @ £5k
40

8 Youth Representatives (£8 per hour) @ £16k
128

Travel and Office Costs for representatives @ £3k
24

Residential meetings for ‘G8’
5

Meetings of district youth reps (‘G66’)
3.5

Breakout (annual cost, including staff time)
40

Projected total annual cost
535.5

How might this be paid for?

4.
It would be possible to meet all of this cost from the connexional budget.  However, as may be seen from the financial projections in the Team Focus Report elsewhere in the Agenda, this would reduce the funds available for New Innovative Work and contingencies to virtually zero by the end of 5 years.  The strategy would not be sustainable from connexional funds unless new sources of financing it could be identified.

5.
It would be possible to draw some money from the ‘Griff Fund’ (a restricted fund established to support MAYC), but the total in this fund (approx £250k) would be insufficient to cover more than a small proportion of the total.  Nevertheless, this is one source that should be seriously considered.

6.
It is possible that external funding might be available.  Sources such as Charitable Trusts and the Government have been very generous in the past and it may be that additional grants could be obtained from these and other sources insofar as the Youth Participation Strategy is consistent with the constraints imposed by such donors.  Preliminary enquiries suggest that perhaps a maximum of £100k per annum might be raised from such sources.

7.
The Council did not consider it appropriate to seek direct funding from the Districts for this strategy.

8.
The majority of funding for the first 5 years of this strategy would therefore be drawn from the funds available for New Innovative Work.  However, further work would be required to identify how any continuation after the first 5 years would be funded.

***RESOLUTION

36A/1.
The Conference receives the Report
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